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Minutes of Governing Board 

Regular Study & Voting Session 

  
Tuesday, March 7, 2023 @ 5:00 pm 

Prescott Unified School District 
Governing Board 

  
A Regular Study & Voting Session meeting of the Governing Board of Prescott Unified School 
District was held March 7, 2023, beginning at 5:00 pm in the District Office Boardroom  
  
All supporting documents/attachments can be found by visiting our website: 
  
https://www.prescottschools.com/ 

  
This meeting was livestreamed and the video recording can be viewed by visiting the following 
link: 
  
https://youtu.be/gq4m1UAEMeU 

 
Board Members present: 
  
                        President Andy Fraher 
            Stan Goligoski 
                        Kara Woods 
            Linda Conn 
            Jane Robertson 

            
Others present: 
                        
                        Joseph W. Howard, Superintendent 
                        Mardi Read, Asst. Superintendent 
                        Clark Tenney, Asst. Superintendent/Director of Human Resources 

                        Brian Moore, Chief Financial Officer 
                        Kelsey Secor, Director of Instructional Support 
                        Sarah Torres, Administrative Assistant to Superintendent and Governing Board 

                        Miranda Adams, Student Representative 

                        Elle Long, Student Representative   

  

  

1. STRATEGIC PLAN COLOR KEY: 

 

STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT  

CULTURE  

COMMUNITY AND STAKEHOLDER RELATIONSHIPS  
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ENROLLMENT  

RESOURCE ACCOUNTABILITY  

2. CALL TO ORDER - Governing Board President Andy Fraher 

   

3. OPENING CEREMONY 

   

3.A. Welcome - Governing Board President Andy Fraher welcomed everyone in attendance. 

   

3.B. Pledge of Allegiance – Governing Board President Andy Fraher led the audience in the 

Pledge of Allegiance. 

   

4. APPROVAL OF AGENDA - Governing Board President Andy Fraher 

   

4.A. Consider approving the agenda, as presented. 

 

RELEVANT INFORMATION: Board Policy requires the approval of the agenda. 

Jane Robertson moved that the Governing Board approve the agenda, as presented. 

Linda Conn seconded the motion.  

Andy Fraher voted Aye, Stan Goligoski voted Aye, Kara Woods voted Aye, Linda Conn 

voted Aye and Jane Robertson voted Aye. The motion passed 5-0. 

   

5. APPROVAL OF MINUTES - Governing Board President Andy Fraher 

    

5.A. Consider approving the minutes from the Regular Study and Voting Session meeting of 

February 7, 2023, and the Special Study and Voting Session meeting of February 17, 2023, as 

presented. 

 

RELEVANT INFORMATION: Board policy requires the approval of minutes. 

Governing Board President Andy Fraher asked for a motion to approve the minutes 

from the Regular Study and Voting Session meeting of February 7, 2023 and the Special 

Study and Voting Session meeting of February 17, 2023, as presented. Stan Goligoski 

noted, so moved, Kara Woods seconded the motion.  

Andy Fraher voted Aye, Stan Goligoski voted Aye, Kara Woods voted Aye, Linda Conn 

voted Aye and Jane Robertson voted Aye. The motion passed 5-0. 

 

6. PRESENTATIONS 

   

6.A. ASBA Superintendent Search Update and Leadership Profile Information  
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Presenters: ASBA Representative Dr. Mark Joraanstad presented the following information. 

The full presentation can be viewed via the live stream link (00:14:30) 
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6.B. Nutritional Wellness Committee update 

 

Presenters: Sara Reveile, Farm to School Coordinator, and Amy Seigler, Southwest Food 

Service Excellence, General Manager shared the following presentation with the Board. The 

full presentation can be viewed via the live stream link (00:59:28) 
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Assistant Superintendent Mardi Read presented Ms. Reveile and Mrs. Siegler with the 2023 

Farm Fresh Challenge Platinum Award: 

 

 

7. INFORMATION ONLY ITEMS 

   

7.A. Summary of Current Events 

7.A.1. Superintendent 

 

www.prescottschools.com/calendars 
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7.A.2. Governing Board Members 

   

7.A.3. Governing Board Student Representatives 

 

Superintendent Howard noted, the Auditor General report just came out Statewide, and we'll 

have a full presentation on that at our April meeting, but I wanted to preview some great news 

with you. For the first time in modern history or that I know of PUSD basically just got to State 

average teacher pay. That's without the support of an override that is a surprise to me and a huge 

victory for all of us and it's a moving target we have to keep working on that but that's a piece 

that the community was involved in and the board has made decisions to get us to that point and 

I'm very proud of that.  

 

Can I say the word snow day out loud? Wow what a year. I you know I've called a lot of snow 

days and driven around at 3 am lots of times in my life but never with the frequency that I have 

in this last year. I hope it's over, and I wanted to update folks, we're still crunching numbers, this 

is something that we work with Arizona Department of Education on. There are days that are 

required but there are also hours that are required and if we can demonstrate that we have met the 

hours that are required by law, we can work with Arizona Department of Education and possibly 

waive those days so no guarantees or no promises yet. This is why we have not announced yet 

when makeup days will be but we've been doing a lot of work crunching those numbers and 

we're hopeful we strategically calendar more hours than are required for purposes like this. We 

will keep you updated. 

 

A couple more things coming up that we're also excited about. There's a Planning and Zoning 

meeting for the Taylor Hicks teacher Village at the City of Prescott, Thursday at 9:00 am. We're 

excited about seeing that move forward. 

 

Our visioning committee is also meeting on Thursday at 4 pm at the high school to talk next 

steps about what a vision for the future of our district and a possible high school and what could 

happen with Mile High. We'll continue to report to the board on that.  

 

Thursday is a big day. March is youth art month and from 2:30 to 4:00 we will have our opening 

reception. If you can make it, a lot of students will be there, a lot of art work will be there we 

usually have a little musical entertainment at the same time. That's 2:30 to 4 o'clock at Ruth 

Street Theater in the lobby. It is an open house so you can just step in and take a look at the 

incredible art that our students do, talk to teachers, talk to kids and hear some music. 

 

Governing Board President Andy Fraher noted, are there any reports from Governing Board 

Members? 

 

Jane Robertson noted, a friend of mine has a daughter at PHS they were down in Tucson a 

couple weeks ago shopping and they ran into three basketball players from Tucson who play for 

Sal Pointe High School which we had played in the first round of state and we beat them. The 

three basketball players had only wonderful things to say about coming to Prescott despite the 

fact that they lost. They said that the sportsmanship at our school from the fans, the players and 
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students was absolutely overwhelming and they just wanted people to know that Prescott was so 

welcoming and that made me my heart sing. 

 

Mardi Read noted, I happened to be at the high school talking to our athletic director Missy 

Townsend and they have a bulletin board if you have a chance you need to stop by and see. It's 

pictures of our athletes just doing amazing things and maybe Elle you can add to this, but it 

might be a team helping kiddos with physical, special needs it might be teams high-fiving and 

Missy has said other teams have said that we show really great sportsmanship and we won an 

award I think recently for our sportsmanship. The bulletin board has nothing to do with wins it's 

all about good character, sportsmanship and just being good kiddos. 

 

Elle Long noted, I have something to add. I don't know if you know Bobby Yoder at the front 

office, who works with Missy but she set that whole thing up and she did an amazing job it looks 

beautiful. if you have the time, go ahead and stop in it's really cool. 

 

Stan Goligoski noted, I am really proud of our winter sports teams honestly, they not only went 

really far within the state but the crowd showed up, there were people within the community that 

were in the bleachers, not just there to watch a game, they're here to follow the Badgers. We see 

this in football we see it in basketball it's a cool environment in the Dome and it says a lot that 

we're getting sportsmanship awards because it wasn't always like that. I think we've really turned 

a corner in that. We are a welcoming community. Our student athletes are great representations 

and that really goes from the attitudes they get from the staff and in our athletic department and 

parents. And now, we're on to Spring Sports.  

 

Stan Goligoski asked for clarification on the time the art show and shared a flyer. Superintendent 

Howard confirmed that the open reception is from 5:00 – 7:00 pm at Ruth Street Theater.  

 

Governing Board President, Andy Fraher noted, I had a chance to meet with Mr. Neely at the 

high school and we walked around, visited some classes and I was super impressed with the 

engagement of students at all levels. Some of the students are working in groups in the hallways, 

some are working in groups in the classrooms. STUCO, Student Council was out walking around 

taking care of things and all we saw was the north half of the building. Next time I'm going to go 

we're going to see the South half and see some of the CTE and athletic areas, music areas, those 

types of things. Hopefully I'll get to do that soon. 

 

I also just want to say this has been a tough winter and I can't imagine what it's like to make 

those decisions. A public thank you to all the administrators all the staff that has to keep our 

sidewalks and campuses clear. I don't know what it's like when you have a weather forecast and 

you have the State Department of Transportation telling you to stay indoors and you cancel 

school and people are upset. They may complain, but their kids are safe. We haven't had a bus 

slip off the highway on an icy road when the snow came late. It's a tough decision and I'm sorry 

you have to make it and I'm sorry you have to feel the heat. We appreciate the teachers, the staff, 

the administration and the leadership for what you do. That's a tough job. 

 

Superintendent Howard noted, I can add, our Facilities crew, our Director, Chris Moody and I 

are usually talking a lot the night before, we're talking a lot at three o'clock in the morning and 

https://www.google.com/url?q=https://youtu.be/gq4m1UAEMeU&sa=D&source=calendar&ust=1678546720256278&usg=AOvVaw2vdPizUrwwjPRjdmd0Owgw


Live stream link: https://youtu.be/gq4m1UAEMeU 

when it gets down to it with those decisions it just depends on what things start to look like as it 

starts to get light. Chris Moody will say he’s ready to do whatever we need, but if we're not 

going to call school that day, they've got two hours to shovel every sidewalk and campus and 

we're calling in contractors to come and clear the parking lots and that type of thing. Those guys 

came in this last Sunday and had to clear every campus and every sidewalk. They were here for 

eight hours, shoveling as hard as they can and they're amazing about it so I know Andy and I 

have talked about recognizing them a couple times. We're doing that right now publicly; we'll 

also do that more formally later. We have incredible workers all through our district. Can I do 

one more Sports announcement? Our wrestlers did well as they always do but Cody Hannah took 

second in state this year which was unbelievable, he's a senior and so he's going to go on I 

believe to NAU and do great things. Then a kiddo named Wyatt Wertz placed third, with a 

broken hand, he wrestled regionals with a broken hand and took second and then he placed third 

in the state. He's a junior so watch out. 

 

Governing Board President Andy Fraher noted, any other board reports? All right Miss Long do 

you have a report for us?  

 

Student Representative Elle Long noted, Boys’ basketball did really good this year. The season 

recently ended sadly after losing to Mesquite on February 24th. They placed second in the 4A 

Grand Canyon region which is awesome and 21 wins overall and only four losses. Track and 

field are coming up. The first meet happened on Saturday, March 4th, the Buckeye Invitational. 

Coming up this weekend is the Shadow Ridge showcase so please come out to that. Boys’ 

baseball games started this week with a game yesterday March 6 after struggling to recuperate 

the field after snow. Softball had their first game of the week yesterday versus Deer Valley and 

we'll play two more games at home on Wednesday and Friday so come out. Boys and Girls 

tennis played matches at Washington High School yesterday and the boys have an upcoming 

match versus Lake Havasu tomorrow. Boys’ volleyball has an upcoming rivalry match against 

Bradshaw Mountain on Thursday March 9th. 

 

Thursday is going to be great. Some more upcoming dates; spring break is March 13th  through 

the 19th. Wednesday, March 8th we have future freshmen night for all incoming 8th graders, 

Thursday March 9th, Mr. Howard already brought this up but we have the youth art month 

opening art show at Ruth Street from five to seven for viewers and then finally, Prescott band 

and Orchestra boosters are throwing an Italian dinner and silent auction from 5:30 to 7:30 pm in 

the Prescott High School cafeteria so shout out to them. One last thing, my friends at PHS 

interact Club are asking for used crutches walkers and wheelchairs for their crutches for Africa 

project that they do every year so, if anyone would be willing to donate to that. 

 

Superintendent Howard noted, one more event for you, right after the board meeting tonight Mile 

High Middle School has a choir, band and orchestra concert and the high school choir is going to 

sing with them. That starts at seven o'clock. 

 

8. ACTION ITEMS 

   

8.A. CONSENT AGENDA - All those items listed below may be enacted by one motion and 

approved as Consent Agenda items with or without discussion.  However, any item may be 
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removed from the Consent Agenda and considered separately if a Governing Board member 

so requests. 

 

The resolutions included in the Consent Agenda have been posted in order to waive the 

reading of the body of the resolutions.   

 

Consider approving the Consent Agenda as presented. 

Jane Robertson moved that the Governing Board approve the Consent Agenda, as 

presented. Linda Conn seconded the motion.  

Andy Fraher voted Aye, Stan Goligoski voted Aye, Kara Woods voted Aye, Linda Conn 

voted Aye and Jane Robertson voted Aye. The motion passed 5-0.   

8.A.1. Consider approving the certified and classified personnel actions as presented. 

   

RELEVANT INFORMATION:  

A copy of the personnel report is attached for review. 

   

Presenter: Clark Tenney, Assistant Superintendent/HR Director 
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8.A.2. Consider approving the donations as presented. 

 

RELEVANT INFORMATION: 

Board policy requires acceptance by the Governing Board of all donations.   

  

Presenter: Brian Moore, Chief Financial Officer 
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8.A.3. Consider ratifying the vouchers as presented.  

   

RELEVANT INFORMATION: 

Arizona Revised Statutes require approval/ratification of all vouchers. 

   

Presenter: Brian Moore, Chief Financial Officer 
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8.A.4. Consider approving the Student Activities Fund Statement of Receipts and 

Disbursements for February 2023, as presented.  

 

RELEVANT INFORMATION: Please see the attached reports.  

   

Presenter: Brian Moore, Chief Financial Officer 
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8.A.5. Consider approving a Waiver of Conflict of Interest regarding agreements between 

Yavapai County through the Yavapai County School Superintendent and Prescott Unified 

School District, No. 1, as presented. 

 

RELEVANT INFORMATION: 

Annually, a Waiver of Conflict of interest regarding agreements with Yavapai County 

through the Yavapai County School Superintendent and Prescott Unified School District 

No. 1 is required concerning the following services:  

 

E-Rate; 

Substitute Teacher Consolidation; 

Data Hosting; 

Grant Management; and 

Education, including, but not limited to, special education, nursing, therapy (physical, 

occupational, and speech), psychology, counseling, behavioral health, and autism 

screening.  

 

Presenter: Joseph W. Howard, Superintendent. 
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8.B. STUDY AND VOTING SESSION - If a member of the public wishes to speak to one of 

the following voting items, please complete and return exhibit BEDH-E, Public Request to 

Speak (https://www.prescottschools.com/Page/558) to Sarah Torres, Administrative Assistant 

to the Governing Board prior to the study and voting session of the agenda. 

 

For items with the potential to have many speakers, the overall speaking time may be adjusted 

by the Governing Board. Speakers will be called to speak in the order in which they signed up, 

first come, first served. 

 

Requests to speak that are emailed will also be first come, first served. Email requests can be 

sent to sarah.torres@prescottschools.com at any time. 

   

There were no requests to speak.  

 

8.B.1. Discussion and motion to approve and ratify the intergovernmental agreement 

with Mountain Institute Career Technical Education District for career and technical 

education courses, as presented.   

 

RELEVANT INFORMATION: 

Intergovernmental Agreements between PUSD and MICTED have been approved and 

continued since that district's inception in order to continue offering the satellite classes 

offered by all seven member districts. This is a renewal and continuing IGA between the 

two districts. 

 

Presenters: Bill Stiteler, MICTED Superintendent, Dave Klever, MICTED Governing 

Board Member, Adam Neely, PHS Principal, and Francisco Ortiz Y Davis, Director of 

Career & Technical Education at PHS. This presentation viewed via the live stream link 

(1:31:15). 
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Governing Board President Andy Fraher asked for a motion to approve and ratify the 

intergovernmental agreement with Mountain Institute Career Technical Education 

District for career and technical education courses, as presented. Linda Conn noted, so 

moved. Kara Woods seconded the motion.  

Andy Fraher voted Aye, Stan Goligoski voted Aye, Kara Woods voted Aye, Linda 

Conn voted Aye and Jane Robertson voted Aye. The motion passed 5-0. 

 

8.B.2. Consider approving the 2023-2024 budget package based on enrollment 

projections, increases, decreases, and salary increase options as outlined in the 

attachment "FY24 Proposed Budget Package," as presented. 

   

RELEVANT INFORMATION: 

Based on the initial budget conversation at PUSD's January 10, 2023, Governing Board 

meeting, PUSD administration has been working to compile a recommendation meeting the 

needs of the district, including proposed increases for all staff in order to remain 

competitive with recruiting and retaining staff, balance class sizes, and maintain a wide 

variety of programs. Through this process, the PUSD proactive budgeting process has been 

followed. There are many variables involved in the budget process that is outlined in the 

attachments. 

   

Presenter: Brian Moore, Chief Financial Officer 

Governing Board President Andy Fraher asked for a motion to approve the 2023-2024 

budget package based on enrollment projections, increases, decreases, and salary 

increase options as outlined in the attachment “FY24 Proposed Budget Package,” as 

presented. Stan Goligoski noted, so moved. Jane Robertson seconded the motion.  
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Andy Fraher voted Aye, Stan Goligoski voted Aye, Kara Woods voted Aye, Linda 

Conn noted, I have been requested to say no, and Jane Robertson voted Aye. The 

motion passed 4-0. 

   

8.B.3. Consider approving an August 2023 Return to Work bonus for all Prescott 

Unified School District employees, as presented.  

 

RELEVANT INFORMATION: 

Currently, well over 2,000 K-12 teaching positions and thousands of support staff positions 

are unfilled statewide. In response to the Arizona "Teacher Crisis," most Arizona school 

districts have offered staff retention bonuses for the past two school years.  

 

In March 2022, PUSD's governing board voted to allocate ESSER funds to offer Return to 

Work bonuses of $1,500 to all PUSD employees who would return for the 2022-23 school 

year. This helped PUSD retain quality employees. With PUSD's low turnover, we were able 

to fill every Teacher position and most every Classified position this past summer.  

 

This year's increase in PUSD enrollment makes available sufficient one-time M&O funds to 

offer Return to Work bonuses of $1000 to $1200 (final amount to be determined in August 

2023) for all PUSD staff who sign a contract or work agreement for the 2023-2024 school 

year.  

 

Presenter: Clark Tenney, Assistant Superintendent/HR Director 

Governing Board President Andy Fraher asked for a motion to approve an August 

2023 Return to Work bonus for all Prescott Unified School District employees, as 

presented. Jan Robertson noted, so moved. Kara Woods seconded the motion.  

Andy Fraher voted Aye, Stan Goligoski voted Aye, Kara Woods voted Aye, Linda 

Conn voted Aye and Jane Robertson voted Aye. The motion passed 5-0. 

   

8.B.4. Consider approving the PUSD salary placement schedules, as presented. 

 

RELEVANT INFORMATION: 

In order to continue to attract quality employees, PUSD regularly compares its salaries and 

wages to other Arizona school districts. When budget conditions allow, the District Admin 

Team makes recommendations to the Governing Board for moderate increases to PUSD's 

starting salaries/wages, in order to remain competitive. The presented salary and wage 

schedules are somewhat below state averages but will keep PUSD very competitive with 

other local districts. Funding is available in the M&O budget, as presented. 

   

Please see all salary schedules attached.   

 

Presenter: Clark Tenney, Assistant Superintendent/HR Director 

https://www.google.com/url?q=https://youtu.be/gq4m1UAEMeU&sa=D&source=calendar&ust=1678546720256278&usg=AOvVaw2vdPizUrwwjPRjdmd0Owgw


Live stream link: https://youtu.be/gq4m1UAEMeU 

Governing Board President Andy Fraher asked for a motion to approve the PUSD 

salary placement schedules, as presented. Kara Woods noted, so moved. Jane 

Robertson seconded the motion.  

Andy Fraher voted Aye, Stan Goligoski voted Aye, Kara Woods voted Aye, Linda 

Conn voted Aye and Jane Robertson voted Aye. The motion passed 5-0. 

   

8.B.5. Consider approving the issuance of contracts and agreements to eligible Prescott 

Unified School District staff members for the 2023-2024 school year, as presented. 

   

RELEVANT INFORMATION: 

The District Admin Team's proposal to the Governing Board for next year's contracts and 

agreements will bring all employee groups closer to state salary averages. All current 

contract employees (most of whom are teachers) are recommended to receive a 4.0% salary 

increase.  

 

Arizona's $1.05 per hour minimum wage increase necessitates a Classified wage scale 

adjustment, with higher hourly wages to attract and retain quality employees in these 

important positions. With Board approval, all current hourly Classified employees will 

receive at least a 4.0% increase. If the required hourly wage for new employee positions 

increases more than 4.0%, current hourly employees in those positions may receive a wage 

increase somewhat larger than 4.0%, to avoid "leapfrogging."  

 

Contracts are ready to distribute at each site on Wednesday morning, March 8, 2023. At the 

end of the 15-day signing period, PUSD will know the Certified vacancies we will hire for 

next year. That timing is optimum for recruiting teachers. 

 

Classified agreements will follow in April, to allow for firm assignments and clerical 

logistics. Contract and agreement language have been reviewed by our attorney. 

 

A sample teacher contract and a sample auxiliary contract are attached. 

 

Funding is available in the M&O budget, as presented. 

 

Presenter: Clark Tenney, Assistant Superintendent/HR Director 

Governing Board President Andy Fraher asked for a motion to approve the issuance 

of contracts and agreements to eligible Prescott Unified School District staff members 

for the 2023-2024 school year, as presented. Stan Goligoski noted, so moved. Kara 

Woods seconded the motion.  

Andy Fraher voted Aye, Stan Goligoski voted Aye, Kara Woods voted Aye, Linda 

Conn voted Aye and Jane Robertson voted Aye. The motion passed 5-0.  

   

8.B.6. Consider accepting PUSD #1's fiscal year 2022 Single Audit Reporting Package 

(SARP), Annual Comprehensive Financial Report (ACFR), and Uniform System of 

Financial Records (USFR) Compliance Questionnaire, as presented. 

https://www.google.com/url?q=https://youtu.be/gq4m1UAEMeU&sa=D&source=calendar&ust=1678546720256278&usg=AOvVaw2vdPizUrwwjPRjdmd0Owgw


Live stream link: https://youtu.be/gq4m1UAEMeU 

 

RELEVANT INFORMATION: 

Pursuant to A.R.S. 15-914 H, a school district governing board shall publicly accept all 

audits and compliance questionnaires by roll call vote.  

 

Presenter: Brian Moore, Chief Financial Officer 

Governing Board President Andy Fraher asked for a motion to accept PUSD #1’s 

fiscal year 2022 Single Audit Reporting Package (SARP), Annual Comprehensive 

Financial Report (ACFR), and the Uniform System of Financial Records (USFR) 

Compliance Questionnaire, as presented. Kara Woods noted, so moved. Stan 

Goligoski seconded the motion.  

Governing Board President Andy Fraher then conducted a roll call vote: 

Mrs. Robertson: I accept 

Ms. Conn:  I accept 

Mrs. Woods:  Yes 

Mr. Goligoski:  Yes 

Mr. Fraher:  Aye 

The motion passed 5-0. 

   

8.C. INFORMATION AND DISCUSSION ITEMS   

   

8.C.1. Brian Moore, Chief Financial Officer, has prepared the School Board Summary 

Budget Report for your review.  

   

https://www.google.com/url?q=https://youtu.be/gq4m1UAEMeU&sa=D&source=calendar&ust=1678546720256278&usg=AOvVaw2vdPizUrwwjPRjdmd0Owgw


Live stream link: https://youtu.be/gq4m1UAEMeU 

 

https://www.google.com/url?q=https://youtu.be/gq4m1UAEMeU&sa=D&source=calendar&ust=1678546720256278&usg=AOvVaw2vdPizUrwwjPRjdmd0Owgw


Live stream link: https://youtu.be/gq4m1UAEMeU 

 

 

8.C.2. Post 100-day enrollment update 

 

Presenters: Clark Tenney, Asst. Superintendent/HR Director & Brian Moore, Chief 

Financial Officer presented data to the Board. This update can be viewed via the livestream 

link (03:05:32) 

   

8.C.3. Community Comments shared with the Governing Board (what comments/concerns 

are Board Members hearing from the public in general). There were none.  

 

Presenter: Joseph W. Howard, Superintendent 

   

8.C.4. Meeting Dates:  

 

Friday, March 31, 2023 - ASBA Meeting 3: Executive Session -  Application 

Screening/Candidate Selection. 

Time: TBD. 

Location: PUSD District Office Boardroom & Washington Room 

 

Tuesday, April 4, 2023 - Regular Study and Voting Session at 5:00 pm in the PUSD 

District Office Boardroom. 

 

Friday, April 7, 2023 - ASBA Meeting 4: Executive Session - First-Round Interviews. 

Time: TBD. 

Location: PUSD District Office Boardroom & Washington Room. 

   

Other Dates: 

https://www.google.com/url?q=https://youtu.be/gq4m1UAEMeU&sa=D&source=calendar&ust=1678546720256278&usg=AOvVaw2vdPizUrwwjPRjdmd0Owgw


Live stream link: https://youtu.be/gq4m1UAEMeU 

PUSD Spring Break - March 13 - 17, 2023 

   

9. ADJOURNMENT – Hearing no objections, Governing Board President Andy Fraher 

adjourned the meeting at 8:01 pm. 

 

 

 

__________________________________ 

Sarah A. Torres, Governing Board Secretary 

https://www.google.com/url?q=https://youtu.be/gq4m1UAEMeU&sa=D&source=calendar&ust=1678546720256278&usg=AOvVaw2vdPizUrwwjPRjdmd0Owgw

